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TOWN OF RYE – SELECT BOARD 

MEETING 
SATURDAY, February 3, 2024 

Rye Junior High School 

  

 

Members Present:  Chair Tom King, Vice-Chair Bill Epperson, and Selectman Bob McGrath 

 

Others Present:  Town Administrator Matt Scruton and Finance Director/Asst. Town 

Administrator Becky Bergeron 

  

  

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chairman King called the meeting to order at 5:08 p.m. 

 

II. AGENDA ITEMS 

A. Warrant Article Review 

 

Finance Director/Asst. Town Administrator Becky Bergeron read the amended articles, while 

Town Administrator Matt Scruton recorded the recommendations.  As the amended articles were 

read, the board proceeded to make their recommendations.  The Select Board made the following 

recommendations:  

Article Topic Was it Amended? 

Select Board 

Recommend / Not 

Recommend Vote 

After DS 

5 Operating Budget Yes Recommend 3-0 

9 Library Common Improvements Yes Recommend 2-1 

19 EM CRF Yes Recommend 3-0 

22 Change Purpose of Grove Road Landfill Yes Recommend 3-0 

23 Landfill Monitoring CRF Yes Recommend 3-0 

27 Appointment of Town Treasurer Yes Recommend 3-0 

28 Continue combined Town Clerk/Tax Collector Yes Recommend 3-0 

29 Appointment of Tax Collector Yes Recommend 3-0 



30 Petition - Reduce Speed Yes Recommend 3-0 

31 Petition: Litigation Ordinance Yes Recommend 3-0 

32 Petition: Town Forest Boundaries Yes Recommend 3-0 

33 Petition: Building Permit Procedure Yes Recommend 3-0 

 

III. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

• None 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion by Bill Epperson to adjourn at 5:18 p.m. Seconded by Bob McGrath. All in favor. 

 
         

Respectfully Submitted, 

Matt Scruton 

Town Administrator 


